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Test test test test test.  [ The meeting does not start until 4:00]

This is Mark and I am here on the meeting okay I was just wondering I wanted to check in so. 

   >> This is Steve, I am here.

   >> Joe:  Hello, Steve.

   >> Patricia:  Hi Steve.

   >> Steve:  Hi everyone.

   >> Joe:  How is your dad?

   >> Steve:  It's a slow process, but I want to thank everybody for the thoughts that you sent out at the last meeting I was reading through the minutes and the CART and I truly appreciate that and so does my family, it matters, and I really appreciate it.

   >> Joe:  I understand sorry for your loss, Mark.

   >> Mark:  Yes, thank you, Joe.  It's really hard.  Thank you.

   >> Joe:  I know.  I've been through it.  We had Hospice on my mother in the house.

   >> Yvonne:  This is Yvonne joining.

   >> Mark:  Hi Yvonne this is Mark.

   >> I'm sorry to hear about your mom and I'm glad you are back, and I hope you are doing okay.

   >> Mark:  Thank you, appreciate it.  Just taking one day at a time so.

   >> Yeah, well we have been thinking about you.

   >> Mark:  Thank you, I appreciate it.  A little bit more than I thought it would be.

   >> Joe:  Kind of entering into it again with my dad.  He is going to be 91 tomorrow.

   >> Wow.

   >> Mark:  Wow, my mom was 82.

   >> Joe:  She was.

   >> Mark:  Yes, 82 years old.  So, but I know we have to get done and so.

   >> Is everybody here?  From a committee standpoint?  Tracy:  For the committee we are just missing Alex.  Sorry Mark I did not mean to interrupt you.

   >> Mark:  No, don't say my name in the roll call.

   >> Joe:  We should establish a quorum and who is here, this is Joe.

   >> Mark:  So, we got Yvonne you are chairing the meeting, correct?

   >> Yvonne:  Well that is up to you.

   >> Mark:  I'm fine with it.  I'm not totally there, I'm trying to catch up with a lot of stuff so.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Mark:  If you are prepared you are welcome to chair.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, well I'm happy to attempt that.

   >> Mark:  Thank you.

   >> Yvonne:  So, I guess with that being said we will go ahead and call the meeting to order at 4:02.

   >> Joe:  Let's have a roll call please and people who are here Joe Harcz, hello.

   >> Mark:  Mark Pierce.

   >> Yvonne Fleener.

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Patricia Sterling, member of the SILC.

   >> Steve Locke.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> I think Aaron is on the line too.

   >> Aaron are you there?

   >> Aaron:  Can you hear me.  Hold on.

   >> Aaron are you on the call?

   >> Aaron:  Hello.

   >> Is that you.

   >> Steve:  There you are.

   >> There you are, okay, all right, this is Yvonne, so let's go ahead and move on to public comment then.

   >> Is there anyone on the line that would like to give public comment?

   >> Eleanor Cantor.

   >> Hi, Eleanor.

   >> Go ahead.

   >> And Luke Zelley.

   >> Eleanor go ahead we will start with you then Luke and who else has something they want to add.

   >> Eleanor:  I'm going to say this slowly so that everyone can understand me.  I may go a few minutes over my time, excuse me, a few seconds over my time and if I'm not interrupted, I will commit to not interrupting this meeting at all.

    The main role of this committee is to monitor the current SPIL.  At the last meeting Yvonne declared she found reviewing the SPIL line by line to be mind numbing she then unilaterally decided to rewrite the motion that was passed by the committee to establish the SPIL writing team.  She declared that the SPIL writing team application needed to be recent to the centers because, quote, that's just what needs to happen.  When Luke Zelley said that the consumers who have applied are not qualified Yvonne described those comments as positive.  This committee meets for several hours in order to allow interaction with the public.  Yvonne decided unilaterally that that dialog will no longer be allowed, and I was rudely told to stop talking while attempting to provide critical information.  Yvonne spent the majority of the meeting speaking at length what she is comfortable hearing out of consumers and stating she is going to enforce her rules and call out anyone who violates them.  None of these important decisions were voted on.  A lot of these ideas including the accusation the consumers are discriminating against people with invisible disabilities by talking about consumer control obviously came straight from Sara Grivetti and the CIL directors.  I do not appreciate any of the litany of names Yvonne called consumers yesterday and do not think her recent behavior is in line with the rule she has dictated for consumers.  I'm not going to be disrespected while I am volunteering my time to help turn the SILC around after such a disastrous six years.  Yvonne seems to think this is some kind of game and teach consumers what their place is.  That's not going to work.  This is a working Council.  Anybody who wants to contribute their talents is welcome to do so but not at the expense of consumers.  There can be no hidden agendas, no back room deals no unilateral decisions, no ableism, and no disrespect.  Reforming Michigan’s IL program is a valid topic of conversation.  The past is immediately relevant to how we do things differently in the future.  Consumers are not liars and we are not acting in bad faith.  I urge this committee and the Council to get back on track.  We are supposed to be discussing the current SPIL and assigning people to the writing team.  Thank you.

   >> Yvonne, thanks, Luke.

   >> Luke:  Yes, I'd like to give public comment and I'll start again by thanking this committee for personally inviting CILs to engage and participate in the SPIL.  At your personal invitation is why I'm here.  As a person who self identifies as having a disability, I want to stress again the importance of consumer voice, qualified consumers on the SPIL writing team and a process with the SPIL and I've got two recommendations for this committee's consideration, disburse thank you again to the committee and to Steve for sending out the consumer application to the CILs and extending the date.  Everyday 350 CIL staff and volunteers wake up every day living, breathing the IL philosophy and we engage with over 40,000 people in our communities.  We do lots of amazing work every single day with amazing people.  There are great candidates who want to be a part of the SPIL writing team and the fact that you're putting that application out to get great quality applicants is to be commended.  Just today we did a focus group in Flint.  There were 7 people who were blind, who gave their voice to the future of autonomous vehicles and it's an important voice and last week we met with law enforcement and our entire community on emergency preparedness and the smart 911 system and that came from a group of 30 diverse disability advocates in our community during the Flint water crisis demanding smart 911, it's amazing system and allows people to come up with their own plan, so when emergency responders come on site they know what support and resources they need.  It's awesome and it's happening in our community.  So, this next SPIL that you are working on is vital.  It's so important so for the next three years people with disabilities are leading and we are not left behind.  So, I want to be really clear using my voice I have no idea who has applied but the role of a consumer on the SPIL writing team is important.  We all agree to that.  I think a qualified person, someone that knows a person with a disability that knows these systems, that knows the operations, that knows what data is available is important to this writing process, so you don't end up with the SPIL that you're struggling to monitor today.  It is not easy.  My recommendation to this committee is a small writing team.  I've written two successful SPILs and having a team of three to five people who gather all of the consumer input from all 2 million people in Michigan and have a technical writing process where every word matter, it's painful, it's important, and it's impactful.  So, the proposal that you voted on and approved calls for up to three CIL people up to three SILC people up to three consumers.  My recommendation for the best SPIL possible is choose one CIL, choose one SILC, choose one consumer to write this SPIL.  MRS and BSBP will need to be at the table but it's a much more effective process and in my final recommendation it's just process matters.  That's what we've talked about and the process that you utilize to bring Joe on to this committee, consumer application, I don't know that there was an interview, but I would encourage you to use the process that you already have available.  I think there was some concerns about the interview process last time that was shared, and I think just use the process that brought Joe on to begin with.  That will get you a good look at some great candidates, bring an application forward, vote on it and move forward.  We've got to get this SPIL done and in my final thought is if you do want more people with disabilities to engage and you want more CILs to engage, continue to develop and establish the environment of dignity and respect and to Yvonne started at the last meeting trying to establish some values but personal attacks by committee members takes the focus off the important work that needs to be done and the people that we serve, so every disability experience and every voice is welcome at the SILC whether it's a person who just acquired a disability, somebody who has a guardian and is giving voice to somebody with a disability, or whether it's a disability at advocate with over 40 years of experience all two million people are represented by this SPIL so thank you and I'm here to help.  I'd like to offer my support on the SPIL writing team so thank you.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you, Luke.  Is there anyone else who would like to add to public comment?

   >> Joe:  Yes, this is Joe.

   >> Yvonne:  You are on the committee.

   >> Joe:  I'm on the committee, I want to refute what was just said.

   >> Yvonne:  No, we are not doing that Joe.

   >> Joe:  You are not the dictator.

   >> Yvonne:  Yeah, I'm the chair of this committee, I'm not the dictator but I'm the chair and telling you we are not doing this.  That is not how it's going to work.

   >> Eleanor:  It is Yvonne, public members can give public comment that is the law.

   >> Yvonne:  We are going to start the meeting and then Joe is welcome to say his peace, but we are going to get the meeting started first.

   >> Joe:  My God.

   >> Eleanor:  You're the decider.

   >> Yvonne:  And you're speaking out of turn, please stop.

   >> Eleanor:  We have a nondisabled Savior here to tell us how to do things right.

   >> Yvonne:  Speaking out of turn.  Moving on I've been asked to add an agenda item that is the selection of the writing team members that represent the SILC and the CIL.  So, I'd like to add that after the approval of the October 18 minutes item and before the consumer representative update.

   >> Joe:  Excuse me.

   >> Do you need me to repeat that?

   >> Joe:  Are we going on an approval of the meeting minutes?

   >> Yvonne:  We are approving the agenda then we will approve the minutes.

   >> Joe:  The agenda was supposed to include the monitoring of the current SPIL which nobody has done.

   >> Yvonne:  You are right.

   >> Joe:  And the technical amendments which nobody is even has a clue about.  I do not.

   >> Yvonne:  Joe.

   >> Joe:  We go line by line through the current SPIL.  That is added to this agenda.  That's what I.

   >> Yvonne:  Is that your recommendation that we add that?

   >> Joe:  Exactly what we are supposed to be doing.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, I will.

   >> Joe:  And we need we also need to add an update on the technical amendments.

   >> Steve:  Joe, this is Steve, the SPIL monitoring report is almost finalized.  There is a last few items that I'm working with Kirstie on and will be finished tomorrow and pushed out to the entire Council and posted in addition the technical amendments are up on the website and we will be holding a public hearing on that on December 4th I believe.
   >> Yvonne:  What I'm going to do Steve is get what we will put in the agenda then is monitoring of the SPIL process and you can give us a further update on that as well as an update on the technical amendment.  I know you kind of just did that but let's make it official in the agenda so the way the agenda reads now we would have approval of the minutes, we would have a vote on the selection of the writing team representing SILC and CIL, we would have a discussion about the consumer representatives on the team on the writing team update, Michigan needs assessment survey update, monitoring of the SPIL process, update on the technical amendment, discuss the virtual town halls and town hall locations and public comment and adjournment, are there additions to that?

   >> Joe:  You have it right in here approval of the meeting minutes.  I vote not to approve them unless they include word for word all the public comment.

   >> Yvonne:  Let's do the agenda first.  We need to approve the agenda; can I get a motion to approve the agenda?

   >> Steve:  This is Steve do you also want to put the SPIL committee chair on there as well?

   >> Yvonne:  Yeah.

   >> Mark:  That is what I was getting ready to say, this is Mark.

   >> Yvonne:  Where do you want that to go before approval of the minutes?

   >> Steve:  Wherever.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  There needs to be a motion and support and a vote for any additions or deletions to the agenda.

   >> Yvonne:  I added SPIL committee chair to the agenda.

   >> Mark:  Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Does anybody need me to reread the additions to the agenda that is on the committee?

   >> Mark:  Sure.

   >> Yvonne: 

   >> I don't mean to interrupt you, but I wanted you to know I joined the call, Theresa.

   >> Yvonne:  Glad you are here, happy trick‑or‑treating is that what you are doing, right?

   >> Theresa:  Yes, later in the meeting.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay so item that was added is one SPIL committee chair, two selection of the writing team members that are part of the SILC and the CIL, and three and four are an update on the monitoring of the SPIL and the technical amendments.

   >> Joe:  What is the SPIL committee chair item?  This is Joe.

   >> Yvonne:  I believe that item is Mark making a decision of whether or not he wants to chair this meeting and he is going to share his thoughts on that, can I get a motion to approve with the amendment?

   >> Aaron:  We need a roll call vote since we are on the phone.

   >> Yvonne:  Let's get a motion.

   >> Mark:  Motion to approve the agenda as read, Mark.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you and a second.

   >> Aaron Andres second.

   >> Yvonne:  Any more discussion about the agenda?  All right can we get a roll call vote Tracy?

   >> Tracy:  Sure Aaron Andres, yes, Joe Harcz, abstain, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Mark Pierce, yes, and I don't believe Alex joined so motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  All right, Mark, I'm going to turn that first agenda item over to you SPIL committee chair, what are your thoughts?

   >> Mark:  Well, this is Mark Pierce.  Concerning the SPIL committee chair I want the committee to understand that due to the situation that system I have been put in as the SILC liaison I would like to allow someone else to chair the committee besides myself.  I believe that Yvonne is a good person to actually chair it and I would turn my chair position over to to maintain my position on the actual committee.  That is my motion per se or statement.

   >> Yvonne:  You will remain on the committee though?

   >> Mark:  Yes, I'm not resigning it just due to some situations that are going on.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Mark:  I would like to step down for now.

   >> Joe:  Excuse me, this is Joe, this has to be voted on by the entire SILC.  I do not mind that you take leave, Mark, but you cannot hand this over to Yvonne, period.  You cannot do that.  And the SPIL committee doesn't have the authority to even do that.  The entire SILC needs to do that.

   >> Yvonne:  I'm fine with that and happy to chair it on a temporary basis and let the SILC design who the chair is, I'm comfortable with that.

   >> Joe:  That is according to our Bylaws.

   >> Steve:  The Bylaws actually don't speak to it, this is Steve.

   >> Joe:  You know, the Bylaws are messed up to begin with, this is Joe, you know, as well we know, but however, the SILC as a whole is in charge of the SPIL committee.  It's a standing committee.

   >> Yvonne:  That is fine, let's do it, I will chair it for today and we are ‑‑ we can bring it to the SILC at the November meeting, and they can choose who the next chair is.

   >> Mark:  That would work.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Mark:  Thank you Yvonne.

   >> Yvonne:  Sure, all right.  Approval of the October 18th minutes.  Does anyone have questions about the minutes?

   >> Joe:  Opposed there is no public comment in there.  We are supposed to be gathering public comment and there is none in there, none.  It has been put in.  It's been expunged.

   >> Yvonne:  Can I respond to that?  I didn't mean to interrupt you.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe again and I'm telling you, ma'am, we are having a whole meeting about getting consumer input and then we get then we deny consumer input and even deny Luke Zelley's lies that were in there.  I want the public comment in this, in these meeting minutes.  They are a part of our gathering.  I demand it.

   >> Steve:  We are going to add that to the SILC Council agenda a vote for a discussion and a vote on because according to FOIA and open meetings act it does not have to be part of the minutes only decisions made, and we will decide on that in November.

   >> Joe:  I'm a part of this dang committee and I'm sick of this.  We are part of public comment if you look at the current SPIL, if you look at the current gathering of information, public comment and public meetings is supposed to be a part of what we are looking at.  I am not going to have people deny people public comment or access and that includes even Luke Zelley.  That includes that.  I do not vote for these meeting minutes unless public comment is put in there.

   >> Yvonne:  It sounds like we are then not vote on these meeting minutes until we get a decision from the SILC Council how they want to handle public comment.

   >> Joe:  No, that isn't the way it works Yvonne.  That's not the way it works.

   >> Yvonne:  Do you want to make a motion then of some sort?

   >> Joe:  I move that we do not approve these meeting minutes unless the public comment both public comments are put in full.

   >> Yvonne:  So, the motion is let's I think the first motion is to include all the public comments in full, split, correct?

   >> Joe:  That is my motion, it's very clear.

   >> Yvonne:  I just want to separate that from the motion not to approve because that makes it a little bit more confusing.  So, there is a motion on the table to add the public comments in full to the minutes.  Is there a second?  Okay there is not a second so that motion has died.

    I like Steve's idea bringing it back to the SILC Council and having a full discussion with the Council about it.  So, then there is still we need a motion whether or not to approve the minutes as they are presented.  Okay, so we will just leave these minutes as unapproved until our next meeting until the Council can discuss it then.

   >> Joe:  Open meetings act requires that these meeting minutes are amended and produced within eight working days and the next subsequent meeting you can't table meeting minutes.  Joe Harcz.

   >> Yvonne:  Yep, you can put them out as is and you can.

   >> Joe:  You cannot table meeting minutes.

   >> Yvonne:  We are not tabling meeting minutes.

   >> Joe:  That is what you are doing.

   >> Yvonne:  In the grass form with a notation that there is discussion that is to be had and that is what is going to happen.  Nobody we didn't get a motion to approve it which means we can't disprove it either, so I don't know.  That is all we can do at this point.

    The next agenda item is selection of the writing team members representing SILC and the CIL.  Steve do you want to lead this conversation?

   >> Steve:  Sure.  In the past we've had three SILC members who expressed interest in being on the writing team and that was Mairead, Patricia Sterling and Yvonne Fleener and then we have had volunteers from the CIL network of Luke Zelley and Alex Gossage to be part of the writing team.

   >> Yvonne:  Can you talk a little bit, I don't know, I don't really know who the CIL people are, can you say, I know Luke because he has been doing public comments, but I don't know where he is from.

   >> Alex was the interim executive director for the Ann Arbor CIL and now he is the permanent executive director and has been there for quite a few years, he is a person with a disability and was going to join us on this call and he was going to try to call in and I'm not sure if he was on the line and can only stay until 4:30.

   >> Aaron:  His name is on the ‑‑ the call list or whatever you call it.

   >> I am here Steve if you would like me to say something.

   >> Steve:  Sure, if you would like to.  Yvonne if you would like him to.

   >> Yvonne:  I think it's good since we are going to vote on adding him to the writing team to hear a little bit about him, who he is and if you don't mind Alex.

   >> No that is fine I have four minutes before I hop off and apologize, I can't stay today.  Alex Gossage executive director at the Ann Arbor center for Independent and involved with the CIL since about 2004 in various roles and capacities over that time.  I am a person with a disability.  I have spina bifida so I have dealt with a variety of different barriers in my daily life related to my disability, but I would be happy to be a part of this team and be able to help move us forward into a positive direction with the SPIL into the future.  I know there has been a lot of changes with SILC and I know that there is a desire for a lot of changes with this SPIL and so I would be happy to be a contributor for that.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you.  Luke, I know you already told us a little bit about your experience but since we let Alex do that do you want to add anything or are you ‑‑ do you feel like we know who you are through your public comment?

   >> Luke:  I think I've covered it.  Again, I'm just wanting to support the SPIL and the SILC moving forward.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe Harcz.  Mr. Zelley have you explained your role with bringing Peckham to Flint and your collaboration with sheltered workshops in violation of the integrated work setting?  Including in our SPIL?

   >> Yvonne:  Since we are voting on adding Luke to the writing team, I would like to give Luke an opportunity to answer Joe's question.

   >> Luke:  Yes, I would be happy to Yvonne.  I would say my experience with Peckham started about five years ago on the Governor's summit on disability employment.  And every meeting that we had with Peckham who was on the Governor's Council the number one agenda item was always stopping sub minimum wage and the 14C waiver.  That advocacy and that being at the table consistently over a three‑year period talking with them about transitioning and plan led to where they are today which is, they have no sub minimum wage employees working at Peckham.  They have completely abandoned that.  Their role in Flint is providing 200 jobs to people with and without disabilities.  It's advanced manufacturing.  It's making military clothing for our military.  There are workshops companies, organizations, non‑profits, that are doing similar work in the community that are being paid $9 and $10 an hour.  Peckham is hiring folks and paying at 12‑22 an hour.  They have done job fairs in the community.  We have assisted people with and without disabilities obtaining you know and filling out applications for jobs that are both for people with disabilities and without people with disabilities.  So, I believe as a CIL and as an advocate if we want to have change on disability employment and sub minimum wage and sheltered workshops you have to be at that table, and we have.  And those jobs are good paying jobs for folks with disabilities.  Again, that's my role.  That's been the Disability Network's role and again it's ending sub minimum wage in Michigan's consistent with the SPIL and Independent philosophy.

   >> Joe:  Wrong, wrong, no now I'm going to interrupt.  It is segregated employment under the workforce investment opportunity act.  It is a jealous Wagner Oday program do not conflate and I repeat do not conflate the sub minimum wage with the segregated work setting.  It totally to every principle of Independent, it's a total violation of the ADA, lane V brown in Rhode Island experiences and it is an un‑Holy alliance with one of the biggest segregationists in this state.  We in the Independent movement are all about integration, period.  We in the SPIL, in if current SPIL which has not gone into and which we don't even have data on is supposed to be not only, not only fighting against sub minimum wage but against segregated work settings and gathering data about how we are stopping this facility‑based operations and yet we don't even have data on that in the current SPIL.

   >> Yvonne:  Joe I want to give people a chance to ask other questions of either Luke or Alex.  I think your point is clear and valid so let's ask others if they have questions including Steve if you have anything you want to add to this discussion, that is good too.  Alex are you still here?

   >> Alex:  I am.

   >> Yvonne anyone have questions on the committee for Alex or Luke, anyone else?

   >> Joe:  I have more questions of Mr. Zelley.  Joe Harcz.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Joe:  Why aren't your board meetings open to the public.

   >> Steve:  We need to focus back on the agenda please and the SPIL writing team.

   >> Joe:  This is related. 

   >> Steve:  This is about composing the SPIL writing team.

   >> Yvonne:  I think that makes sense and questioning how he runs his operations is not related to the writing team, so I agree with that, Steve.

   >> Joe:  What the heck.  Yeah, whether they violate the law and they violate IL principles is relevant to who is on the SPIL writing team.

   >> Aaron:  I don't have for questions for either applicant if we can move to the SPIL writing team approval that would be great.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you, Aaron, Steve can you say again who the people are from the Council that have volunteered?  Obviously, you said my name but are there others?

   >> Steve:  Yes, Mairead Warner and Patricia Sterling in addition to yourself.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, so, Steve, and Aaron as chair of the SILC is it appropriate to vote on these as a group or do, we vote on these individually?

   >> Aaron:  It's my opinion we don't need three, but that is just my opinion.  If we began but I don't think we need three.  Of course, I'm going to be on it regardless because I'm chair, correct?

   >> Yvonne:  Correct.

   >> Joe:  Let's vote on people individually, this is Joe.

   >> Yvonne:  I'm fine with that.  So.

   >> Steve:  This is Steve, just a suggestion what you could do is select one person from the CILs one person from SILC and then alternates from both groups.

   >> Yvonne:  That is a good idea, I like that a lot.

   >> Mark:  This is Mark, this is Mark.  I know I'm not the chair, but on the writing team I heard we have two CIL directors.

   >> Yvonne:  Uh‑huh.

   >> Mark:  Two Council members including yourselves that would be three, and.

   >> Yvonne:  Yep.

   >> Mark.

   >> Yvonne:  You are on the writing team right, Mark?

   >> Mark:  That is what I thought but I'm trying to get clarification so it's going to be three directors are we picking just one today or are we picking three or what are we doing?

   >> Yvonne:  To me given the turnout at meetings and how busy people are, I would just assume have three of each knowing there is a chance that someone is not going to be able to always make it then you have a good, solid team.  I think we have with you we have three CILs, we have three Council members who have volunteered and then we will talk next about the consumer part.

   >> Mark:  Okay.

   >> Yvonne:  So, Joe, asked that we vote on these individually so I think we will go ahead and do that.

   >> Aaron:  Can I ask a question before we vote?

   >> Yvonne:  Of course.

   >> Aaron:  Is it it that we have all members present before we can write anything or is it not that way?  Because it was my understanding that we had to have all the writing team available, but I could be wrong.

   >> Yvonne:  I don't know the answer to that.  For those who have been on, Steve, do you know the answer?

   >> Steve:  There have been times when I worked on the SPIL writing team where I could not be present, and the writing team continued on with the work.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, so is that clarified for you Aaron?

   >> Aaron:  Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, all right, so the order they got written down in my notes so I guess we're going to do a motion to approve each person individually so the first one on my list is Luke Zelley, can I get a motion to approve Luke Zelley being an official member of the writing team?

   >> Aaron:  Motion to approve Luke Zelley as a member of the writing team.

   >> Yvonne:  Can I get a second?

   >> Mark:  Mark Pierce, support.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, all right, Tracy can we do a roll call of the committee members, please.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Joe Harcz, no, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Mark Pierce, yes, Alex Darr, has not joined, motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  The next member is Alex Gossage am I saying, that right?  I don't know if he is with us or not.

   >> Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Alex who is the executive director of the Ann Arbor CIL.  And also identified as being a person with a disability and can I get a motion to approve Alex?

   >> Mark:  This is Mark I motion to approve Alex.

   >> Aaron:  Second.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you, Tracy can you do the roll call?

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Joe Harcz, abstain, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Mark Pierce, yes, Alex Darr, has not joined, motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, the next person I have on the list is myself, Yvonne Fleener so as a SILC Council member to be on the writing team can I get a motion to approve Yvonne Fleener?

   >> Aaron:  Motion to approve Yvonne Fleener as a member on the writing team, Aaron Andres.

   >> Thank you and a second?

   >> Mark:  This is Mark I support that.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay and a roll call, please.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Joe Harcz, abstain, Yvonne Fleener, abstain, Mark Pierce, yes, Alex Darr has not joined.  That is two yeses and two abstentions.

   >> Steve:  As a matter of procedure you do not have to abstain on voting for yourself you have a right to vote.

   >> Yvonne:  I will change my vote to yes then.

   >> Joe:  As a matter of Robert's rules of order abstention counts as a no vote.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you for clarifying that.

   >> Tracy:  Motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  The next person on the list and I don't know her yet Mairead am I saying that correctly?  Mairead Warner, okay, motion to approve?

   >> Joe:  So, moved Joe Harcz.

   >> Yvonne:  And a second?

   >> Aaron:  Aaron Andres.

   >> Mark okay.

   >> Roll call please, Tracy.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, present, yes, sorry, Joe Harcz, yes, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Mark Pierce, yes, and Alex Darr, has not joined.  Motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  All right the last person recommended was Patricia Sterling.  Can I get a motion to add Patricia to the writing team?
   >> Joe Harcz so moved.

   >> Yvonne:  And a second?

   >> Aaron:  Second Aaron Andres.

   >> Yvonne:  And a roll call please, Tracy.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Joe Harcz, yes, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Mark Pierce, yes, and Alex has not joined.  Motion carried.

   >> Yvonne:  All right, well for those of you who just volunteered for the writing team and are on the phone thank you for your time.  I know all of us appreciate it so more to come on that.

    Steve, next agenda item is consumer representative to the writing team update.

   >> Steve:  Yes, when we originally sent the consumer application out all the reported not getting it, so we have sent that out again to all the directors for distribution to their all of their consumers.  There is a deadline now of November 15 to receive applications coming back to Tracy's e‑mail.  Once those applications are received, they will be forwarded to the SPIL committee for review and for selection of consumer representation on the SPIL writing team.

   >> Yvonne:  What was that date again, the 15th did you say?

   >> Steve:  Yes November 15th.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay what day of the week is that?  I don't have it open, is that a Friday.

   >> It's a Friday.

   >> Steve:  It's a Friday.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, thanks.

   >> Mark:  Yvonne, this is Mark.

   >> Yvonne:  Yes.

   >> Mark:  We already have correct me we already had I think it was four other apps in or are these going to be added with it?  Steve, I guess this will go to you.

   >> Steve:  Yes, yes, they will.

   >> Mark:  Okay.

   >> Will we have a chance to look at ‑‑ we should plan our next SPIL committee to fall after that, so we have a chance to review them right and digest that before the meeting?

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, all right, any other committee comments or questions about the consumer representative update?

   >> Mark:  This is Mark, so are we just going to evaluate the applications at all or are we looking at just ‑‑ are we looking at talking to the people?

   >> Yvonne:  Steve what is the process you would recommend?

   >> Steve:  The process we used when Joe came on the SPIL committee was review of the application and then a vote so the questions on there keys up enough information where I feel and the Council, the committee members need to feel that also and discuss it.

   >> Right.

   >> Steve:  If the information is available to make a clear decision on the best candidates for the SPIL writing team, being that we are so late in this process I don't know the value or benefit of interviews now that we are up against a clock and we need to continue the process and data gathering from this point forward and review the applications, make a selection and keep moving.

   >> Yvonne:  From the committee moments questions.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe.  You know, this thing has been all over the map just like the consumer cochair of the SILC or SPIL committee which we don't have one right now.  At all.  Because it's gone through this whole process where nobody is really vetted, you know, but here is my other comment, we don't fully vet the people that are put on this writing team to and to go through a process that is onerous on consumer input is ridiculous.

   >>  Yvonne:  I think what Steve is saying is correct then we shouldn't make them be interviewed if we didn't do that officially with ‑‑ I think that makes sense, so when the applications come in if the committee agrees we will review them and we will select, we could always invite them if they want to join on our call and say a few words during public comment that is always open to them but I'm fine with that, does that work for the other committee members?  I don't think we need to vote on that I'm just saying is there some agreement consensus on that?

   >> Aaron:  Yes.

   >> Mark:  I would agree with that.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, all right, moving on then to the Michigan needs assessment survey update.  Steve, you again.

   >> Steve:  Yes.  We modelled it after the California needs assessment survey, Yvonne that you had provided.  We modified the language in it and uploaded a draft to survey monkey.  The draft instrument was pushed out to the Council members and also the ex officios for their comments, suggestions, modifications, changes, it was also put out to the CIL directors for the same process in case we missed questions that would be important to the SPIL writing process or important for the CIL network to know.  I am starting to get responses back from some CIL directors, I'm hoping for input back from the Council members and ex officios we would like to have this finalized by either this Friday or Monday at the latest and then pushed out on to survey monkey to be distributed statewide.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Joe.

   >> Yvonne:  One second, I'm going to add my comment then I will turn it over to you Joe.  I noticed that Patricia had put out a comment about adding a question about would you like to be notified and be involved in CIL activities and I just wanted to make sure that does not get missed in the process and that gets responded to.  Are these anonymous surveys or do they put their name down?

   >> Steve:  There is a place for them to identify themselves on the survey though it's not a requirement to complete it.

   >> Yvonne:  So, if we added that question, they could add their name or a way to be contacted and the CIL could contact them and get them involved in their CIL.

   >> Steve:  Sure.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, Joe.

   >> Joe:  Yes, there is another point about access here, but we will just leave that there which has been gone over and over again but one of the glaring holes in this SPIL or this survey was there is a question about whether people knew whether they were disabled or not.  What the heck kind of goofy thing is that?  There also is no identification which is very important for types of disabilities.

   >> Steve:  Joe, if you could send your suggestions to me, that's exactly what this process is for we will make the adjustments to it.

   >> Joe:  I tried to call you on it, Steve.

   >> Steve:  Send me an e‑mail Joe, I've been extremely busy.

   >> Joe:  I know you have been busy so have I.

   >> Steve:  I know you have but if I can get that in e‑mail format I won't lose track of it.

   >> Yvonne:  That is good for anyone who has comments on this so you can look at them altogether and you can Tracy can figure out the language and all that so if anyone has additional comments if you can e‑mail those to Steve or reply to the e‑mail if you are on the Council and got that e‑mail that would be helpful.  What is the deadline, Steve, for you for any additional comments?

   >> Steve:  We are hoping to have them all by this Friday or Monday at the very latest.

   >> Yvonne:  So, Monday is I don't have my calendar open is that the second?

   >> Mark:  Mark is the 4th.

   >> Yvonne:  The 4th oh, goodness let's give people the weekend just because maybe people have not gotten to it yet and at 8:00 a.m. Monday go ahead and do the next step that you need to do, Steve, is that okay?

   >> Steve:  Okay absolutely.

   >> Yvonne:  All right.

   >> Joe:  Are you going to get this out to blind people and deaf people?

   >> Steve I'll let you take that one.

   >> Steve:  We are going to post them on the website and what other suggestions do you have Joe, what are the best methods?

   >> Joe:  Well, I would send it off to individuals that you know of including members of the national federation of the blind and including members of the Michigan Council of the blind and visually impaired, including members who are deaf and in different organizations like maybe send it out to Hissan as well and the self-advocacy network and people being involved in that.  You also need to have, you know, various input for people with cognitive disabilities and others including telephone calls, including telephone calls.

   >> Yvonne:  Will it say somewhere if you need assistance with filling it out, they can call and someone there will help them or is that not a thing?

   >> Steve:  Yeah, we can add that in there.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Joe:  That is an access issue we went over last week.

   >> Yvonne:  Yes, I think those are really good recommendations.

   >> Mark:  So, this is Mark, yeah, my staff was looking over it to make sure that if a person had a cognitive disability, they could understand the language, so we will be adding that in our comments.

   >> Yvonne:  Good that is great, thank you.

    All right are we ready as a committee to move on to the next agenda item which is virtual town halls and town hall locations?

   >> Mark:  Yeah.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, Steve, do you have an update for us or talk a little bit what it looks like?  At the last meeting I think someone asked what is a virtual town hall, how does that work, how does it look like so if you could address that specifically and talk about any locations and such.

   >> Steve:  A virtual town hall would be very similar to what we are doing now with zoom meeting where we send out invitations to all of our partners and ask for them to distribute that meeting information to all the folks that they work with and hold the town hall virtually by computer statewide, we are looking to schedule that towards the end of November.  We are also looking to schedule five in‑person town halls around the state.  I have reached out to five CIL directors in various parts of the state Traverse City, Muskegon, Oakland Macomb, Detroit, and Marquette to see if they would be willing to host or direct us to an accessible location in their area and also to help promote the public hearing and the public town hall on the SPIL development, to get people to the site and also set up phone access for call in to those.  So, we are looking to schedule those towards the end of November to get this moving along.

   >> Mark:  Hey Steve this is Mark.  You can put my CIL on there.

   >> Steve:  Great, thank you, Mark.

   >> Any other questions from the committee or comments about the virtual town halls and town hall locations?  This is Yvonne.

   >> Joe:  Joe Harcz we have a lack of a diversity on the SILC and we have a lack of diversity representation, why isn't Wayne County our largest county even involved?  And why isn't Flint involved?

   >> Yvonne:  Steve that is a good point making sure we are reaching out to underserved people.

   >> Steve:  I mentioned that Detroit is one of the sites.

   >> Joe:  I thought you said Oakland and Macomb.

   >> I said Oakland, Macomb and Detroit.

   >> Joe:  I'm sorry I did not hear Detroit, what about Flint?

   >> Steve:  I'm sure that Luke would be willing to host an event for us as well.

   >> Joe:  In an accessible location?

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Joe:  Yeah, right, like the ADA events.

   >> We can hope it would be anyway.

   >> Yvonne:  Any other questions or comments about the town hall?  I'm glad those are getting set up, I think they will be really interesting and give us some good information.

   >> Mark:  I have one more comment.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Mark:  Steve, I'll just put my CIL on there, but could you send out a little list of what is needed to be a site and accessible and tools or equipment we have to have.

   >> Steve:  Yes absolutely.

   >> Mark:  Thank you.

   >> Yvonne:  Steve, who will be facilitating these?

   >> Steve:  That would be myself.

   >> Yvonne:  You plan on going to each of them and running the meeting?

   >> Steve:  Yes, absolutely and Council members are invited and as many people as we can get there the more the better.  The more input we can get the better.

   >> Yvonne:  All right and this is part of the budget, there is money for you to be able to do these things and do that?

   >> Steve:  Yes, this is the $25,000 in our SPIL support line item.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, all right, any other questions about the town halls?

   >> Joe:  Are the CILs going to be charging Flint from the SILC to do this?

   >> Yvonne:  Other locations.

   >> Steve:  I've not heard back from them yet.

   >> Joe:  They did for the common disability jokes.

   >> Steve:  When I make contact with them that will be part of the conversation and I'll let the committee know.

   >> Yvonne:  I would certainly hope that as a partner that would be free.

    All right the item that got added was monitoring of the SPIL process and the update on the comment are those separate or is that one discussion?

   >> Steve:  I could cover them all in one discussion and take questions.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Steve:  The monitoring report we will be finished with year-end data by tomorrow, I'm supposed to report working with Kirsty and Roger Jones from southwest Michigan we have been able to pull data out of net CIL that previously we had no data for before particularly the barrier modules, we have numbers in there and a few other areas we have more narrative that further explains areas where we had previously no data, so once that report is complete I will get that out to the full Council ex officios and we will schedule a meeting to go over that line by line.

   >> Yvonne:  So, the full Council will, or the SPIL team will.

   >> Steve:  The SPIL committee and provided to the whole committee for informational purposes but the SPIL committee will be the one to review that and then there will be a report out.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay and my comment about mind numbing before it's so much data and to go through it line by line can be a lot to sort of comprehend and be productive and I wondered if maybe there is a way to break it all differently and maybe there isn't and it is what it is but I don't know if there is some way to do that it might be worth considering.

   >> Steve:  That is something to keep in mind as we develop this next SPIL in terms of objectives and measurables.  Something that doesn't become so convoluted like this does and actually measures change in what it is that we are doing.

   >> Yvonne:  Yes, were you going to say something.

   >> Joe:  Yes, this is Joe, Kirstie works for the Disability Network Michigan, she was the key legislative aid to Lieutenant Governor Calley, and I did not hear the person's name and is not a person with a known disability or admit to anything.  But I get data when I get these things, I got notes that have her initials in them and no access to the information.  Again, I'm going to go to the component right now about how many people have been moved out of facility‑based systems?  No data.  None.  But yet we have Mr. Zelley working with Peckham bringing in people to more sheltered workshops.  What in the world are we thinking ladies and gentlemen?

   >> Yvonne:  Is there data available, Steve, or that was tracked on moving people out of facilities?

   >> Steve:  I believe that that was the employment first initiative and the ask has been made of the DD Council who is heading that up for multiple times of data on that and I'm not getting any response.

   >> Mark:  So.

   >> Yvonne:  Hold on a second Mark go ahead.

   >> Mark:  So, this is Mark, over the past year we went line by line and we did put our comments to the side exactly how this committee felt about the data.  I'm really looking forward to seeing whatever new data is out there, but there were some things that the committee decided on as goals that we didn't see moving forward.  But without seeing it in front of me at this moment, I can't comment but I think one of the ways to do this very well is to not discount the years’ worth of work we put into each one of them but when we put our comments that there was no outcome or there was no type of way of measurement that and we want to keep that goal, we want some type of response on that, I'm going to go through it line by line and I'm going to have my stuff to the side so and hopefully others will too so we can zoom in on the areas that the goals we want to keep and then have some type of constructive comments on our way of gathering that data, so that's all I have to say about that now.

   >> Steve:  Mark this is Steve and that is exactly what I've been working with Kirsty on for the CIL data points where it said no data there is a narrative in there explaining what happened and what is going to happen going forward so you will see that in the final report.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe.  There are also elements in here and in the current SPIL where no action has been taken, only excuses.  Oh, well we didn't have money, we didn't have this, we didn't have that.  I mean the youth leadership forum, nothing was done.  Nothing was done.  Period.  And the emergency preparedness again which Mr. Zelley talked about today, you know, right outside of Flint, ladies and gentlemen, we went through an emergency.  We had people rolling down the streets to pick up water in wheelchairs because the sidewalks are so crappy.  We had no notification of blind people which I was involved with.  Outrageous, ladies and gentlemen.  None.  There was no notification for blind people in accessible forms.  Nothing was done.  Nothing was done on this.

   >> Yvonne:  So, at our next meeting which I think the bulk of that meeting since we will have that data should be going through it sounds like line by line of really the only way to really get to the substance of it.  Mark and Steve and others, is there a way to sort of pose who the committee members, a couple questions that were sort of as we are going through it that we are thinking of?  And I'm just making this up but would one of them be is this something to keep doing?  I don't know, like is there a way to help us frame it as we are looking through it of what would be productive to then monitor and discuss it given your guys' experience with that?

   >> Mark:  I believe so.  I believe if we have a template that when we look at each goal and we have ‑‑ does it have a measured outcome, asking these particular questions we can see where we are at and where there is no data so if there is a uniform way of looking at each objective or goal that is the way and that is what I'm going to do I'm going to sit down for each one and there are some good points out there.  We are either going to do it or take it off of there.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay I will commit to going through it too.  Just being newer to the Council, I may not have as much to contribute but I will go through them all.  And a question I'm sorry go ahead.

   >> Joe:  I'm sorry I did not mean to interrupt you.

   >> Yvonne:  That is okay.

   >> Joe:  We are 3.5 years into the SPIL the primary mission of this SPIL committee is to monitor the SPIL.

   >> Yvonne:  Uh‑huh.

   >> Joe:  And we will get to it.  It's ridiculous.  I'm sorry.  I'm really outraged by this.  This has been going on for months and months and years and years.

   >> Yvonne:  I get that, and I think it's an important thing to do and to do regularly and to do well.  I'm not prepared today to go through it.  It sounds like more data will be available tomorrow and I think that at the next meeting the bulk of that meeting should be dedicated to doing just that and I can't help that it hasn't been done but we can certainly try to just focus on it now and I think it's very relevant as you pointed out at the last meeting to the writing of the new SPIL so if our next agenda had two items on it, one is to look through the consumer representative application and make a decision on that and then the rest of the meeting was the SPIL monitoring, I think that would put us in a better position than we are today.

   >> Joe:  Joe again, you cc'd me as open questions on e‑mail, I don't get answers.  I'd had them asked years back the same things.  We take a look at the accessible community things.  What in the world is that all about?  When people ‑‑ I can walk down and you know, I can go right down my Own Street and find ADA violations, dozens of them.  Dozens of them.  That is if I even had a sidewalk, you know, on this side of the street or if I even had an accessible crosswalk or accessible pedestrian signal which we don't have in this state in spite of the laws or I can go to my own polling place which was surveyed and I can get in but a wheelchair user cannot independently get in.  Now you think about that.  And then you take a look at the data and how many times have you heard me talk about inaccessible websites and inaccessible operations you know for people who are blind, and we got zero for last year.  I guess we are keeping good data, we are not, are we?

   >> Yvonne:  Either we are not keeping good data or not making progress and I think both of those questions need to be asked because if we are not making progress.

   >> Maybe a little bit of both, this is Alex.

   >> Yvonne:  Hi Alex and how do we ‑‑ what do we do about that in the next SPIL to actually see some progress.

   >> Right.

   >> Yvonne:  A couple meetings ago we had some ideas actually around that particular issue, but somebody was talking I apologize, who was that?

   >> Mark:  This is just Mark, I was just saying that Joe has been a big part of us going through this and it's a year's worth of work put into this, I want to make sure we don't have to rehash it but we do need to answer the question and come up with solutions and I don't want something that was brought up six months ago that we brought it up and we said something about it and not move forward with bringing about some compliance into it so I just wanted to make that statement.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you, related to that.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe again.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Joe:  I'm sorry.  We asked for what the Disability Network academy expenditure of $40,000 was all about, whether that is accessible or whether it even exists, that is part of this SPIL, you know, and that is part of Mr. Zelley got $40,000 from the SILC for.  We have a right for accountability on this.

   >> Mark:  Hey Joe this is Mark.  I did speak to Luke about that and he will be coming up, with a presentation.

I'm sorry right before we talk about it, I got it locked up that was one of the things that was on my agenda.

I will bring that back up and get with Luke to make sure he can come up with the presentation, okay?

   >> Joe:  Yeah, I tell you I'd like to see how that is accessible to blind people because even the invoice, which I got, was a bunch of garbled mess.

   >> Mark:  Okay.

   >> Yvonne:  The other thing Joe brought up last time is the consumer satisfaction surveys and I wondered that seems like valuable information and how do we access that?

   >> Steve:  I am working with Kirstie of consolidating all 'the CIL consumer satisfaction data for the past year into one database so that we can use that information going forward.

   >> Mark:  This is Mark.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead, Mark.

   >> Mark:  We will put a 704 on that; is that correct?

   >> Steve:  Yeah, actually consumer satisfaction data doesn't go into the 704 for the CILs.  It's the surveys that each CIL does individually and then they consolidate their data and then send it to SILC, so Kirstie is Spear heading that for the CIL network and I'm working with her on that to get it consolidated and present it to the Council.

   >> Yvonne:  By consolidated though we won't lose the ability to see satisfaction sites by particular CILs, right?

   >> Steve:  Correct.

   >> Yvonne:  We will be able to see the satisfaction of this CIL versus this CIL not just a big overall picture of how the CILs are doing?  That is my question.

   >> Yeah.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, okay, okay.

   >> Alex:  Are we going to address what I just put in the zoom group chat?

   >> Yvonne:  I don't have that, and I don't know what that is.

   >> Steve:  Do you have the consul up on your computer to see what Alex typed.

   >> Tracy:  I can read it looking at minutes from past two meetings and public comment isn't there on the 10‑18 meeting, can we fix that?

   >> Yvonne:  Alex you came late to the meeting and so that discussion is going to be had at our Council meeting as to whether or not we are going to do a word for word spell out of public comment or whether we are not.  We are not required to do it and so Steve would like to bring that to the full Council to have discussion.

   >> Alex:  Thanks.

   >> Joe:  This is Joe Harcz again look we are trying to gather data, right now we are talking about gathering data from consumers and from people and the public, you know, and yep we want to sensor this, this is nuts.

   >> Yvonne:  Well there is formal public comment data that is required to be with recorded which is done in like a town hall meeting and then there is public comment of a meeting which is not required and I think the Council should have a good conversation around whether or not to do that, I don't think at this point to rehash this.

   >> Joe:  Yvonne we are supposed to be gathering data including public comment that is to go into the SPIL.

   >> Aaron:  We discussed we are talking about it at the next Council meeting so let's do that.

   >> Joe:  I would like us to follow what we are supposed to be doing.  We are going off to reinvent the wheel over and over again and then we are keeping out public comment from consumers.  That is right in ‑‑ that is in our current SPIL not only consumer satisfaction but by gathering data through public comment.

   >> Yvonne:  And we are going to do that, I'm going to move on to the next item now Joe.

   >> Aaron:  Thank you.

   >> Yvonne:  The next meeting the proposed date was Wednesday, November 13, we have 1‑4.  I know someone had responded Steve saying they can't meet during the day or something, I forget the actual text but for the text of the e‑mail but was it 5:00 that person could meet?  I mean they are not a committee member but I'm just trying to get as many.

   >> Aaron:  I have a Council meeting on the 14th and I'll be traveling down on the 13th.

   >> Yvonne:  That is not a good day for you then.

   >> Aaron:  No.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, throw out some proposals committee members.  Remember this next meeting seems like the focus really should be on the SPIL monitoring of the current SPIL along with going through the application.  Do we want to try to stay in that week?  Do we have ‑‑ is the Council meeting planned Tracy and Steve, is there a date for that for November?

   >> Tracy:  I do have a date.  It is November 22nd.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Tracy:  Which is a Friday.

   >> Yvonne:  I guess I have mixed feelings on whether or not it makes sense for this committee to meet before or after that, does anyone feel strongly one way or the other?  Before or after the full Council meeting?

   >> Aaron:  I would like to get a determination on public comment before our next meeting, so we don't have this issue again.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, so then.

   >> Alex:  Same.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, great.  So, when we are looking at that was the 21st, I don't have it on my calendar yet.

   >> Steve:  The 22 and looking at the week of the 25‑29.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, that is Thanksgiving week, right?  So, the 28th and 29th are probably not good.

   >> Mark:  Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead.

   >> Mark:  On my agenda here, it says Tuesday the 12th or Friday the 15th of November.

   >> Yvonne:  Right.

   >> Mark:  Propose that the 13th, I mean, how do we look?  Can we maybe do a 14th or I don't know.

   >> Yvonne:  Well, I think what people were just saying is that we would like to have the full Council meet first, get some clarification about public comment.

   >> Mark:  Okay.

   >> Yvonne:  And meet after that but that puts us into Thanksgiving, or we go to the first week of December.

   >> Mark:  Okay got it.

   >> Yvonne:  The first week of December is pretty open for me.  I don't know how that looks for others.

   >> Aaron:  I can't do the second.

   >> Yvonne:  Can't do the second okay, Alex is there a time of day or a day that is better for you?

   >> Alex:  What are the dates we are looking at?

   >> Yvonne:  Tuesday December 3 or the 4th, 5th or 6th so that is Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday so December 3, 4, 5 or 6, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday.

   >> Joe:  No go on the 6th.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay so now we are down to the 3rd, 4th or 5th of December.

   >> Mark:  I like the 5th.

   >> Yvonne:  How does that look for you, Mark and Alex?

   >> Mark:  That was me Mark I'm sorry the 5th.

   >> Yvonne:  Sorry.

   >> Aaron:  The 5th is a Friday.

   >> That is a Thursday.

   >> Aaron:  Thursday.

   >> Alex:  I like the 5th as well.

   >> Yvonne:  What is the best time does 4:00 work or Alex is 5:00 better for you and is that okay with everyone else?

   >> Alex:  4:00 works.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Mark:  Are you saying meeting starting at 4:00?

   >> Yvonne:  Right, I mean I can do earlier but I want it to be.

   >> Mark:  I just wanted clarification, so we are looking for 4:00‑7:00?

   >> Yvonne:  I think so, obviously today's meeting is not going to last until 7:00 but I think that one really will because we have to go through a lot of data.

   >> Aaron:  Sounds good.

   >> Yvonne:  Tracy you got that date down?

   >> Tracy:  Yes, I do.

   >> All right, so we are back to, let me make sure and trying to get to the agenda here.  It looks like we are back at public comment.  Are there people on the line who would like to address the committee?

   >> Eleanor:  Yes, it's Eleanor, I will be very brief.

   >> Yvonne:  I hi Eleanor go ahead.

   >> Eleanor:  The Muskegon center for Independent is not a good choice to hold a public forum at.  They do not welcome people with disabilities who engage in advocacy on the topic of Independent.

In fact, as you know my center for Independent is literally suing me to try to punish me for engaging in my first amendment rights on this topic.  I encourage you to select a different location where people with disabilities feel welcome such as a library or any public space that is available.  I'll stop there.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, any other public comment?

   >> Luke:  Yes, I would like to give public comment.

   >> Yvonne:  Go ahead Luke.

   >> Luke:  I want to thank the Council again for the opportunity to participate in the SPIL writing team.  I totally get the sense of frustration on data and progress and measuring and monitoring the SPIL that is why this next SPIL is so important and that writing team and the skill of that writing team is going to be really important in writing goals and objectives and really knowing the data that can support it.  I do support Steve's earlier comment, I know you have kind of moved on from it, but the idea of having one representative from SILC and CIL and have an alternate and gets the team down, I'm not sure what the count is right now, could be between 6‑10 when you factor in the partners, just encourage you to explore ways to get that to a smaller, efficient team but I'm willing to support the team in whatever way possible.  I do want to encourage you again to keep the focus on the consumers and vision and process.  I'm excited to work with Joe and host a town hall in Flint.  We want to be a part of that.  We have a large population of folks who are deaf because of the Michigan school for the deaf and thank you Joe for advocating for Flint and from a process perspective Steve and the committee as you develop that agenda the structure we will work with you on the location and again thank you for reaching out to CILs and then the last thing in support of the committee, I know there was a question on customer satisfaction, CILs do report that in our 704 which SILC and MRS and ACL get a copy of, it's available to the public.  But satisfaction is recorded in there.  It's one of the compliance indicators so you would be able to see an individual CILs customer satisfaction results, that is just being transparent and informing you guys, but again thank you and I think you're on your way to a great SPIL.

   >> Yvonne:  All right, any other public comment?  All right, hearing none, this meeting is adjourned at 5:25 p.m.  Thank you everyone.

   >> Steve:  Thanks everyone.

   >> Mark:  Good‑bye.

   >> Steve:  Good‑bye.

    [ Meeting concludes at 5:25 p.m.]
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